KENTUCKY DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

STAFF NOTE

Review Item:

Update on the Professional Growth and Effectiveness System
Applicable Statute or Regulation:

KRS 156.557, 704 KAR 3:345
History/Background:

Existing Policy.  At the April Kentucky Board of Education, the board approved revisions to 704 KAR 3:345 in order to align the current regulation to ESEA Principle 3, supporting effective instruction and leadership requirements.
Those guidelines are:

· Continuous improvement of instruction 
· Meaningful differentiation of teacher/principal performance using at least three performance levels 
· Multiple measures of effectiveness including use of student growth data (both state standardized tests and formative growth measures that are rigorous and comparable across schools in a local district) as a significant factor 
· Regular evaluation (most likely annual) 
· Clear and timely feedback to include opportunities for professional development 
· Use of the system to inform personnel decisions 
Since the April meeting, Kentucky Department of Education (KDE) staff have continued to collaborate with the Teacher and Principal Steering Committees concerning policy recommendations.   Also, the first year of field testing of the components of the system in fifty-four districts has concluded.

Regarding the Teacher Professional Growth and Effectiveness System, KDE staff will address the following at the August meeting with the KBE:

· The findings of the year 1 (2011-12) field test;
· The current status of implementation efforts and plans for the expanded field test in the 2012-13 academic year including the status of the regulation and possible statutory changes during the 2013 General Assembly; and 

· Recommendations from the steering committees related to policy.

· Discussion of upcoming policy decisions for the 2012-2013 year before the statewide pilot in 2013-2014.  

In March 2012, the Principal Steering Committee expressed concerns with the current principal framework.    The committee recommended establishing a subcommittee to investigate working with Dr. James Stronge.  The Kentucky Association of School Administrators (KASA) has agreed to facilitate the first planning session.  The planning session will take place in July 2012 at the KASA state conference.  

Future plans for the principal effectiveness work include:
· Designing the system based on a revised framework (August 2012)
· Developing training materials for the field on the system (September 2012)

· Delivering training and providing on-going technical assistance (October 2012 – June 2012)

The policy considerations for the principal system are very similar to that of teachers and include:  
· Further definition of the multiple measures

· Frequency of evaluations

· Data collection

· Training of evaluators
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